
 

 

March 21, 2025 
 
Ms. Patricia Van Gerpen 
Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
500 East Capitol 
Pierre, SD 57501 
 
Re:  Revised Annual Update to Transmission Cost Recovery Rider Rate 59 
        Docket No. EL25-006 
 
Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 
 
Montana-Dakota Utilities Co. (Montana-Dakota) herewith electronically submits a 
revision to its Transmission Cost Recovery Rider (TCRR) Rate 59 submitted 
February 28, 2025. During the discovery process an error was found in the 
calculation of the Projected 2023 True-up to Actual for MISO Schedule 26A. The 
correction results in an increase in the projected net over recovered balance of $51. 
Montana-Dakota is including only the pages of each attachment impacted by the 
correction.  
 
The revision did not result in a change to the proposed TCRR rate of ($0.00127) per 
kWh, as shown on Attachment A – Revised.  
 
The corrected 2025 transmission-related costs as allocated to South Dakota are 
shown in the table below.  
 

 Current Docket No.  
 Filing EL24-007 Variance 

MISO/SPP Revenue ($1,855,649) ($1,527,942) ($327,707) 
MISO/SPP Expense 1,700,454 1,464,229 236,225 

SD PUC Charges 1,498 1,058 440 
Under/(Over) Recovery 

Balance (19,959) (243,475) 223,516 

Total ($173,656) ($306,130) $132,474 
 
 
 
 
 

V M~~I~A-DAKOTA 
A Subsidiary of MDU Resources Group, Inc. 

400 North Fourth Street 
Bismarck, ND 58501 
701-222-7900 
www.montana-dakota.com 



 

2 
 

Please contact me at (701) 222-7855 or travis.jacobson@mdu.com with any 
questions. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Travis R. Jacobson 
 
Travis R. Jacobson  
Vice President of Regulatory Affairs 
 
Attachments 
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